From: Norfolk Boreas

To: ; Norfolk Boreas

Subject: RE: Vanguard Public Registration of Interest

Date: 15 May 2019 14:30:07

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Dear Mr Attewell

Thank you for your email in relation to the proposed Norfolk Boreas Wind Farm proposed application.

I apologise for the delay in this email reaching you as it would appear that you did not receive a direct response from us at the time in relation this project. Norfolk Vanguard is a separate application and so I have removed their email address from this thread.

Please note, this application is due to be submitted to the Planning Inspectorate in mid-June 2019. Upon receipt there will be a 28 day acceptance period and should the application be accepted for examination, there will be an opportunity for interested parties to submit a relevant representation. I would encourage you to monitor the project webpage and sign up to email updates.

As the application has not yet been submitted to the Planning Inspectorate, the proposal is currently at pre-application stage of the planning process and therefore until the application is submitted, your first point of contact should be the developer.

You may have already done so however I would encourage you to contact Vattenfall Offshore Wind Ltd directly (info@norfolkboreas.co.uk) as it is important that the developer is made aware of your comments at the pre-application stage of the process, to enable them to consider these points before finalising their proposals and submitting the applications to the Planning Inspectorate.

If you would like more information about the Planning Act 2008 process, please see "Advice Note Eight: Overview of the nationally significant infrastructure planning process for members of the public and others" which can be found along with other advice notes, here: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/legislation-and-advice/advice-notes/

Kind regards

Kay

Kay Sully

Rheolwr Achos / Case Manager

Cynllunio Seilwaith Cenedlaethol / National Infrastructure Planning Yr Arolygiaeth Gynllunio / The Planning Inspectorate, Temple Quay House, Temple Quay, Bristol, BS1 6PN

Llinell Uniongyrchol / Direct Line: 0303 444 5066

Llinell Gymorth / Helpline: 0303 444 5000

E-Bost / Email: kay.sully@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Wê / Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk (Cynllunio

Seilwaith Cenedlaethol/National Infrastructure Planning)

Wê / Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (Gwaith achos ac apeliadau/Casework and appeals)

Twitter: @PINSgov

Nid yw'r cyfartherbiad hwn yn gyfystyr â chyngor cyfreithiol / This

communication does not constitute legal advice.

Edrychwch ar ein <u>Hysbysiad Preifatrwydd</u> cyn anfon gwybodaeth at yr Arolygiaeth Gynllunio / Please view our <u>Privacy Notice</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.



From: Matthew Attewell

Sent: 17 October 2018 20:57

To: Norfolk Vanguard < Norfolk Vanguard @pins.gsi.gov.uk >; Norfolk Boreas

<NorfolkBoreas@pins.gsi.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: Vanguard Public Registration of Interest

Dear Sir / Madam,

The purpose of my email is following a recent document received through the post regarding the Vallenhall Boreas Project outlining public consultation times and deadlines regarding this project.

Due to recently moving to the area I was not aware of either the Boreas or Vanguard Projects and subsequently I have investigated on your website regarding the proposed onshore works for both Boreas and Vanguard projects. Upon my initial investigation it appears that the proposed works would be within approximately 150m of our property and the subsequent increase in HGV traffic and the proposed access route both during and after the initial construction will be within 20m of our dwelling. Due to this I would therefore like to formally register my interest regarding Vanguard and its sister project Boreas.

I thank you for your understanding regarding this matter. I am aware that the registration for interested parties has closed but do hope that due to our circumstance you will be able to assist. I awaiting your response by return of email.

Yours faithfully,

Mr M J Attewell